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C!L¢I [¦¢I9w!b 

Worship & Sunday School—уΥпр am 

Fellowship: 9:45 am 

bhw¢I b9² Iht9 

Sunday School—фΥпр am                                                         

Worship: 10:45 am 

Holy Communion is celebrated the first and third     

Sunday of every month. 

Pastor Michael Peuse 

hCCL/9 Ih¦w{: Tuesday-Friday 12 noon-3pm 

/ƘǳǊŎƘ ŜƳŀƛƭΥ faithnhope@wi-net.com 

/ƘǳǊŎƘ ²ŜōǎƛǘŜΥ www.faithandnewhope.com 

a!w/I нлнн b9²{[9¢¢9w                          

Dated Material—Do Not Delay 

          Faith & North New Hope Newsletter  

                                             нлнн ±ƻƭ ппΦΦΦbƻ  ло 

 

 ²hw{ILtΥ CŀƛǘƘ ϧ bƻǊǘƘ bŜǿ IƻǇŜ  

Due to covid cases, we will continue to:                                      

require masking and serve continuous                    

communion. 

AUTOMATIC/DIGITAL OFFERING                                 

Go to the church website faithandnewhope.com ,         

select the ñsupportò tab at the top of the page, 
choose                                                                 

DOWNLOAD PLANNED GIVING FORM 

HERE, (for your church), fill out form, date, & 

sign. Return form to church office or your           

Financial Secretary (Char Schulist/Krys Ferg.)                                                       
So easy!  No worries, no checks, giving is done!     

Please consider automatic giving.                              

Can sign up or cancel at any time! 

{twLbD 9±9b¢                                                                                           

¢hahwwh² wL±9w /hbC9w9b/9                                                  

²ha9b hC ¢I9 9[/!                                                                           

{!¢¦w5!¸Φ !twL[ фΣ нлнн уΥллŀƳ ǘƻ мΥмрǇƳ                

Faith Lutheran Church                                                                          

253 Main Street South                                                                                 

P.O. Box 6                                                                                            

Rosholt, WI 54473                                                                               

Ph. 715-677-4631                                                                                         

e-mail: faithnhope@wi-net.com                                                                                 

tƭŜŀǎŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇΣ /ƻƳƳǳƴπ

ƛƻƴΣ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇΣ ŀƴŘ ƳǳǎƛŎΗ                                                                                                 

wŜǾΦ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ tŜǳǎŜ  ƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ                                                                            

{ƛǎǘŜǊǎ {ǳǇǇƻǊǝƴƎ ¸ƻǳǘƘ                                                                   

ǘƻ ōǳƛƭŘ ŀ ōŜǧŜǊ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΗ                                               

Speaker: Heather Yaeger, Director of Community  

Services,    Lutheran Social Services, Wausau/ 

Homme Home for Youth                                                                                

Bible Verse: Galatians 6:10-So then, whenever we 

have an opportunity, let us work for the good of all.   

Offering: ½ to Homme Home for Youth,  ½ to East 

Central  Synod of W/ELCA of also a άNoisy Offeringέ 

for KatieΩs Fund & Collecting for άin Kindέ items for 

Destiny Point (More info to follow)  Items needed 

are:  Large containers of ketchups, mayonnaise,   

miracle whip  Body wash, shampoo, conditioners 

(not travel size) Paper toweling, Kleenex. 

/ƻǎǘ ϷмрΦлл ǇŜǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ                                                         
w{±t ōȅ aƻƴŘŀȅ !ǇǊƛƭ пǘƘ  

 
/ǳǊǊŜƴǘ /h±L5 ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŀǝƻƴǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴ ǇƭŀŎŜΗ          

A WORD FROM PASTOR:  

We have concluded our great celebratory seasons of 

Christmas and Epiphany, and on Transfiguration Sunday, 

Jesus sets his face firmly to events we commemorate in 

Holy Week and Easter Sunday - more on that when April 

comes.                                                                                              

But before April, weΩve March, and all of March will have 

us drinking deeply from the waters of life that flow 

through the season of Lent. A reminder about a change 

weΩve made in how we share the midweek worship ser-

vices in Lent (and the prior Advent).  Since all of the mid-

week Advent services were at Faith in Rosholt, now in 

Lent we swap; ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƛŘǿŜŜƪ [Ŝƴǘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 

ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ bƻǊǘƘ bŜǿ IƻǇŜ. The reasons are the same 

from the December newsletter; we donΩt travel well to 

our sibling congregation, alternating back-and-forth in-

terrupts the thematic flow from one week to the next, 

and we have the online broadcast making worship avail-

able to anyone with a signal.                                                         

We will be participating in a Lenten Round Robin with 

our neighboring congregations; Our Saviors of Iola, Grace 

of Wisconsin Rapids, Trinity of Stevens Point, & Good 

Shepherd of Plover. WeΩll be worshiping together under 

the theme of Created for Community, hearing from our 

ministry partners about how we are created as part of 

one another.                                                                                          

Also in March, weΩll be giving some time and thought to 

the stewardship of the blessings and gifts bestowed on 

you by God, and how it is we share them in service to 

the unfolding kingdom of God for our community and 

world.                                                                                                                    

A blessed Lent for you all.                                                                            

Rev Michael Peuse 



 

ʷ˖ʶ- úĴÎÙ WĆúÓÙĀ 

ʷ˖ʻ-VĆÙ GÌĥĖÙ÷ 

ʷ˖ʵʴ-ZíĀÓĚÙĴ µĆçĚúÀĀÓ 

ʷ˖ʵʷ-+ÙġġÙ WÀĀíÙÎ÷í 

ʷ˖ʵʼ-2ÀĲĀ ZÙ`ĆÌúÙ 

ʷ˖ʵʼV˟ĥÓĴ VĆëĀĚĆĀ 

ʷ˖ʵʼZ˟ÙĚúíÙ Wĥ÷úíĀĚ÷í 

ʷ˖ʶʴ8˟ĖíĀĀ ¢ĥÌÌĚ 

ʷ˖ʶʴ_˟ÙúíĚĚÀ víÎëġÙĖ 

ʷ˖ʶʶs˟Àĥú ZÀĖĚĆĀ 

 

Bible Quiz 
 

         
All four Gospels 
tell of a woman 
anointing  Jesus. 
Details vary; 
clearly, she isnôt 
the same person in all accounts.                      
In John, who is she? 
 
A. Jesusô mother, Mary 
B. Mary Magdalene 
C. Mary of Bethany (sister of Martha and        
Lazarus) 
D. None of the above  

 
 
 

 
 

 
Ash Wednesday, March 2, 2022 

 
World Day of Prayer, March 4, 2022 

 
International Womenõs Day, March 8, 2022 

 
Daylight saving time begins, March 13, 2022 

 
First day of spring, March 20, 2022 

 

ʷ˖ʶʷV˟Ùġġ ¢ĥÌÌĚ 

ʷ˖ʶʸ˟ úúÀĀ f˫̀Ùíú 

ʷ˖ʶʸµ˟ÙĀÓÙúú WĖĆçĲĆúÓ 

ʷ˖ʶʹ2˟ÀĀ -ĆúĖĥÓ 

ʷ˖ʶʹ2˟ÀıÙ -ĆúĖĥÓ 

ʷ˖ʶʹV˟À÷ĆÌ +úÙĀ÷ÙĖ 

ʷ˖ʶʻV˟ĆëĀ fúĚġÀÓ 

ʷ˖ʶʽ2˟ĆĖĆġëĴ WĀĆēē 

ʷ˖ʷʴV˟ĆĖÓĆĀ 2ĆÌÌÙ 

ʷ˖ʷʵ-˟úÀĖÀ _ÀÙ WĀĥġĚĆĀ 

 

 

 

 

March Parish Nurse Article 

March is the National Nutrition Month.        

According to the CDC here are some reminders 

on what to eat for a healthy diet. This is        

important if you want to manage weight during 

these winter days.  

An eating plan that helps manage your weight 

includes a variety of healthy foods. Add an   

array of colors to your plate and think of it as 

eating the rainbow. Dark, leafy greens, oranges, 

and tomatoes are loaded with vitamins, fiber, 

and minerals. Adding frozen peppers, broccoli, 

or onions to stews and omelets gives them a 

quick and convenient boost of color and         

nutrients. 

It is important to include fruits, vegetables, 

whole grains, and fat-free or low-fat milk and 

milk products. Foods with protein include     

seafood, lean meats and poultry, eggs, legumes 

(beans and peas), soy products, nuts, and seeds. 

To stay within your daily calorie needs there 

are diets such as ñUSDAôs MyPlateò that can 

help you identify what and how much to eat 

from the different food groups while staying 

within your recommended calorie allowance.  

Fruit 

Fresh, frozen, or canned fruits are great     

choices. Try fruits beyond apples and bananas 

such as mango, pineapple or kiwi fruit. When 

fresh fruit is not in season, try a frozen, canned, 

or dried variety. Be aware that dried and canned 

fruit may contain added sugars or syrups. 

Choose canned varieties of fruit packed in    

water or in its own juice. 

Vegetables 

Add variety to grilled or steamed vegetables 

with an herb such as rosemary. You can also 

saut® (panfry) vegetables in a non-stick pan 

with a small amount of cooking spray. Or try 

frozen or canned vegetables for a quick side 

dishðjust microwave and serve. Look for 

canned vegetables without added salt, butter, or 

cream sauces. For variety, try a new vegetable 

each week. 

Calcium-rich foods 

In addition to fat-free and low-fat milk,        

consider low-fat and fat-free yogurts without 

added sugars. These come in a variety of      

flavors and can be a great dessert substitute. 

Meats 

If your favorite recipe calls for frying fish or 

breaded chicken, try healthier variations by 

baking or grilling. Maybe even try dry beans in 

place of meats. Ask friends and search the    

internet and magazines for recipes with fewer 

calories. 

Comfort Foods 

Healthy eating is all about balance. You can 

enjoy your favorite foods, even if they are high 

in calories, fat or added sugars. The key is    

eating them only once in a while and balancing 

them with healthier foods and more physical 

activity. So, Eat them less often. If you        

normally eat these foods every day, cut back to 

once a week or once a month. Eat smaller 

amounts. If your favorite higher-calorie food is 

a chocolate bar, have a smaller size or only half 

a bar. Try a lower-calorie version. Use lower 

calorie ingredients or prepare food differently. 

For example, if your macaroni and cheese    

recipe includes whole milk, butter, and full-fat 

cheese, try remaking it with non-fat milk, less 

butter, low-fat cheese, fresh spinach and        

tomatoes. Just remember to not increase your 

portion size. 

Have a safe and healthy spring, 

Respectfully Submitted,                               

Your Parish nurse                                                     

Source: https://www.cdc.gov/healthyweight/

healthy_eating/index.html 

 

https://www.cdc.gov/healthyweight/healthy_eating/index.html
https://www.cdc.gov/healthyweight/healthy_eating/index.html
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FAITH LUTHERAN                                           

and NORTH NEW HOPE 

SIGN UP SHEETS ON BULLETIN BOARDS 
NORTH ENTRANCE AT FAITH                  

BY ELEVATOR AT NORTH NEW HOPE   

LECTORS, USHERS, GREETERS, FLOWERS, and 
COMMUNION SET UP.                                      

Please volunteer and sign up to help! 

 

OLD FASHION SUNDAY DINNER 

SUNDAY 3/20/2022  11am to 1pm 

Corned Beef & Cabbage, Pork Roast, Potatoes,  

Vegetable, Dessert, and Beverage. 

ALL YOU CARE TO EAT 

$13 for adults 

$7 for children 5-11 

4 and under free. 

Call 715-677-4631 for carry outs 

Proceeds fund Faith Lutheran Ministries 
bƻǊǘƘ bŜǿ IƻǇŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 

The Sunday School is all tied up in knots!!  We 
purchased fleece, thanks to 2 grants from 
Thrivent, and have begun to tie the blankets.  ItΩs 
looking like we will have about 40 blankets in  
various sizes to give out to our recipients at the 
hospitals, Lincoln Center and Humane Society.  A 
final count will be announced when we are done.  

WE had a great day raising money for ELCA Good 
Gifts and a fun 100th birthday party for Berniece 
Krogwold. 

 

Looking ahead, we are hoping to have an Easter 
egg hunt again after our Easter worship            
service.   It was lots of fun last year and we hope 
for good weather again . 

 

FAITH  SUNDAY SCHOOL 

Joshua Panter has agreed to become the Sunday 

School Coordinator.  If you would like to help, 

contact Joshua at:  chelsea.basset@gmail.com   

Thank you in advance for volunteering!! 

And a big THANK YOU to Joshua!! 

ϝϝ /haLbD {hhb ϝϝ                                                        

A fact finding letter!!                                                   

Church Windows needs updated information.  Dates, 

spelling, & etc. also including a time and talent sheet!                                                                

Watch bulletins & newsletters for more information! 

Sign up sheets for Easter Lilies and                

spring flowers!!                                                                

Purchase your Easter Lily  and/or Spring Flower 

to beautify our Altar for Easter and take home 

after Easter service!                                             

Deadline to order: April 3, 2022 

 

 

For generations, campers have gathered in the Pine Lake 
Chapel to create community and engage in worship. Now, 
this beloved space is in critical need of restoration. Rot 
from Wisconsin winters, critters who have become too 
friendly, and 70 years of incredible ministry have taken a 
toll on the structural     integrity of the logs and it is time to 
act! Will you join the   generous supporters who know and 
love the    Chapel in   making this restoration project   
possible?  The estimated cost for the full restoration is 
$80,000. We are  excited to announce that thanks to lead 
gifts from early    donors, we have already raised 
$60,000! We are working with a contractor, and hope to 
begin work before camp starts this summer.   To make a 
gift online, visit: CrosswaysCamps.org/donate and select 
ñPine Lake Chapel.ò   To give by mail, make a check out 
to Crossways Camping Ministries with "Pine Lake Chapel" 
as the memo. Checks should be mailed to 

             Crossways Camps                                                                    
 912 N. Oneida St.                                                              
 Appleton, WI  51944 

To check on our progress toward the fundraising total, or 

to read more details about the project, visit                          

CrosswaysCamps.org/chapel  

https://ts.fdske.com/ls/click?upn=eujtLzx7zhhc-2BwoTG7jc2BtdkP9pX4oTNHlxR9mXfr9FF3zO2y4QynaGRWyGypdtLfoT_8AiO7oZ4d1ugANDgJdyqhBeOQeb6puy1eRqJFZ04PJXmwm52ssi01-2BBe89zzuWCYHg6YBlkyOghhRui5tRkqy54LZHFEI8lKItzk1zvyjt4sPxfErvPbP6Y4bmk5j-2FndKJROBGvRHZfl7U39yneEJg
https://ts.fdske.com/ls/click?upn=eujtLzx7zhhc-2BwoTG7jc2BtdkP9pX4oTNHlxR9mXfr-2BIFlNie0QKjfsT-2B1p0SQ4I63np_8AiO7oZ4d1ugANDgJdyqhBeOQeb6puy1eRqJFZ04PJXmwm52ssi01-2BBe89zzuWCYHg6YBlkyOghhRui5tRkqy54LZHFEI8lKItzk1zvyjt4sPxfErvPbP6Y4bmk5j-2FndKJROBGvRHZfl7U39yn
https://ts.fdske.com/ls/click?upn=VStHVPO55NUkYivU0QPsZqSD2MbeDFrC-2Bf-2FnlpDR6pFDxBuN5y3KA9gB7UtJedmkvuTp_8AiO7oZ4d1ugANDgJdyqhBeOQeb6puy1eRqJFZ04PJXmwm52ssi01-2BBe89zzuWCYHg6YBlkyOghhRui5tRkqy54LZHFEI8lKItzk1zvyjt4sPxfErvPbP6Y4bmk5j-2FndKJROBGvRHZfl7U3


&ÁÉÔÈ ,ÕÔÈÅÒÁÎ #ÈÕÒÃÈ 
     #ÏÕÎÃÉÌ -ÅÅÔÉÎÇ -ÉÎÕÔÅÓ  

              *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ φȟ ςπςς  φȡππ ÐÍ   

 

!ǧŜƴŘŜŜǎΥ                                                                                        
 Lori, Jim, John, Char, Pastor Mike, Suzann 

 

/ŀƭƭ ǘƻ hǊŘŜǊΥ 6:30 pm with a devotion  

 

tŀǎǘƻǊ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ                                                  

Going back to individual communion as another layer 
of covid mitigation. Continue to do social distancing 
and masks. Suspend Coffee hour for  now. Annual 
Meeting coming up and we will discuss Church size 
and how that affects us. We  are in need of new    
software to track our  membership. 

 

{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ 

December Meeting Minutes reviewed and  approved. 

 

¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ 

December Financial Reports reviewed and  approved. 
Heating gas is higher than normal. Will look into 
budget option to help with immediate costs. 

 

bŜǿ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎΥ 

Communion Wine: Did a tasting at Kozy Yak and we 
will do a congregation tasting come Lent.                      
Budget: Reviewed current numbers and created 2022 
budget. Ready to present to the congregation at     
Annual Meeting. 

Annual Meeting: 1/16/22 will have everyone stay in 
pews. Will have microphone for those who want to 
talk. 

 

 

 

 

 

 hƭŘ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎΥ 

Lockbox combo for door for emergency       
access. Place on Nursery door. Suzann to get  
options and prices. 

Offering counters: Need to put together a    
 schedule to assist Char with weekly offering. 

Outreach:  Next meeting is Thursday January 
27, 2022. 

2022 Council Members: Karen is compiling a 
list of potential new members to fill outgoing        
positions. 

Grief Support Request: Will look into options 
for a monthly meeting starting in 2022. 

Memorial Garden: Plans are being created by  
local landscapers. 

 

 hƭŘŜǊ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎΥ 

Facility Usage Guidelines are still being        
discussed and fees and usage requirements 
will be discussed at future meetings. 

Hops & Hymns: Tabled until Spring 2022 

 Drop box will be anchored to exterior wall on 
 North side.  

Office Combo Change: Hold for now 

Kitchen Door Repair: Hold for Spring. Steve 
 Grill will consult on this. 

Parsonage Repairs needed: Carpet cleaning 
(Plan for Spring 2022)   Need quotes on    
driveway repaving/sealing. Will also include 
the back half of church parking lot as well to 
budget for 2022. Will look into crushed      
concrete option as well. 

Energy audit: To be completed Spring 2022. 

 

 Next Meeting Date:                                                                 
 February 3, 2021 at 6:00pm  at McZôs 

 Meeting adjourned at 8:11pm             
  

 Submitted by: Suzann Grill 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

¢ŀƭƪ ŀƴŘ ¢ƛŘōƛǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ CŀƛǘƘΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΗ 

!ƴƻǘƘŜǊ hƴŜ CƛƎƘǘǎ ǘƘŜ 5ǳǎǘ - Thank you to 

Steve Grill for assisting with church    

cleaning while our custodian was out on 

medical leave. 

tƻƛƴǘ ƻŦ {ƴƻǿ wŜǘǳǊƴ – Thank you Cliff Schulz 

for helping with shoveling this winter and 

also to the Village or Rosholt for plowing 

our parking lot. 

²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ IŜƭǇ ƛǎ bŜŜŘŜŘ ŀǘ CŀƛǘƘ – Would 

you consider helping with the following at 

Faith? No previous experience is re-

quired! You may sign up at church or con-

tact the church office. 

Ushers—Greeters—Readers/Lectors 

Tech Help for online worship 

/ƻũŜŜΗ /ƻũŜŜΗ /ƻũŜŜΗ Join us for fellow-

ship, coffee, juice, and treats on Sunday, 

March 27th.  

CƻƻŘ tŀƴǘǊȅ bŜŜŘǎ – We continue to collect 

food donations for the Rosholt Food    

Pantry. Drop off your non-perishable 

items in the narthex on Sundays. 

/ƘǳǊŎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ aŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ Iƻǿ ǘƻ wŜŀŎƘ ¦ǎ 
– The following are the 2022 Council Members at 
Faith. If you have any questions/concerns for us, 
please either email the church office at   
faithnhope@wi-net.com  or contact  Lori directly 
at lteuch01@gmail.com or 715-677-4838.  

President – Lori Teuchert 

Vice President  - Joshua Panter 

Secretary – Suzann Grill 

Treasurer – Chelsea Bassett 

Member – Jim Brandl 

Member – Al Zander 

²9[/! 

Due to the generous donations of members 

and quilt raffle ticket sales, Faith WELCA was 

able to donate over $900 to various ministries,        

charities, and other organizations in 2021,     

including a $100 donation to the Rosholt Area 

First Responders. 

ά5ŜŀǊ CŀƛǘƘ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ [ŀŘƛŜǎ DǊƻǳǇ 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴ ƛƴ ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ƻŦ    

[ƛƴŘŀ 5ƻōōŜΦ {ƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳƛǎǎŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ 

ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ ƘƻƴƻǊ ƘŜǊ ƳŜƳƻǊȅΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ 

ǘƘŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǿƻǊƪΦ 

wƻǎƘƻƭǘ !ǊŜŀ CƛǊǎǘ wŜǎǇƻƴŘŜǊǎέ 

Lƴ ŀǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ: Mark Ellingson - President, Pat Ludeman - 
VP, Emily Wogsland - Secretary, Krys Ferg - Financial    
Secretary and Pastor Michael Peuse.                                                
CƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ wŜǇƻǊǘ - Krys updated the council on CD's for 
cemetery, BMO Harris Bank, Mission Investment Fund, 
ELCA Endowment and Thrivent accounts. $1,500 will be 
moved from savings to our checking account to cover 
monthly expenses.                                                                
tŀǎǘƻǊϥǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ- All midweek lenten services will be held 
at North New Hope. Pastor Mike will be participating in a 
round robin with surrounding churches for the midweek 
Lenten services.  For Ash Wednesday and Holy Week, 
Faith and NNH will have their own services.- At the end of 
April, Pastor Mike will travel to California for Continuing 
Ed.- Synod assembly is scheduled for May 13th & 14th in 
Oshkosh,WI. Available online and in-person. - Covid    
protocols for worship services are likely to change in 
March, as case numbers and hospitalizations in Portage 
Co. have lowered.                                               a                                    
hƭŘ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ- An additional 1-3 members to join the 
council has been requested. Discussion of offering council 
members only 1, 2 or 3 year terms was considered. - 
Fifteen old, wooden chairs from the balcony are available 
for church members to purchase. $5 each. Otherwise 
they will be sold to a craft shop.                                                                
NŜǿ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ- Pat was selected as Vice President. Emily 
was selected as Secretary. - Saturday, April 9th is the   
proposed date for outdoor spring clean up at NNH.- Mark 
and Krys will be in contact with businesses to service the 
church gutters, cemetery tree stumps and 2 glass stained 
windows in the bell tower. - Fire extinguishers were   
serviced for 2022. A new one was added to the kitchen.    
¢ƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ Ƨƻƛƴǘ ŎƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ aŀǊŎƘ мпǘƘΣ сǇƳ ŀǘ 
CŀƛǘƘΦ                                                                                                    
¢ƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ bbI ŎƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ aŀǊŎƘ нмǎǘΣ сǇƳ ŀǘ 

bbIΦ                                 Submitted by Emily Wogsland  

mailto:faithnhope@wi-net.com
mailto:lteuch01@gmail.com

